

MARCH 2019

Upcoming Club Events

Tuesday Run 2nd April

The mid-week run for April will be a lunch at the Canungra Hotel in Canungra. Members are requested to make their own way to the hotel. The menu is a typical pub fare as well as pizzas. There is off street parking available and in the local streets. For more information contact Arthur Kontalis on 0418 467023.

Date: 2nd April 2019 – <u>Note it is a Tuesday not the normal Wednesday date</u>

Meet at: the venue - Canungra Hotel

Time: Meet at 12.00 pm Sunday Run 14th April

The Sunday Run for April is a trip down into Northern NSW for a lunch at the Riverview Hotel Murwillumbah. For morning tea we will stop at the Tweed Valley Whey in Burringbar – tea, coffee and cake \$7.50. For more information please contact Dick Kennedy on 0401 790036.

Date: 14th April 2019

Meet at: Schuster Park, Heather Street Tallebudgera Time: Meet 8.15am for – 8.45 am Departure (Qld time)



St. Patricks Day Lunch at Tumbulgum

Next Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Monday 25th March 2019 at the Hinterland Hotel, 53 Station Street Nerang starting at 7.00pm. All members and Guests are welcome.



Breakfast at Hinze Dam 2

Ray & Gwen Howlett

With sadness we report the passing of Ray and Gwen's son Grant recently. Grant had been ill for some time and had just returned home from hospital. Grant had, in his younger days been a keen sportsman both in cricket and soccer and had been in representative teams. He will be greatly missed and our thoughts are with Ray, Gwen, sister Vicky and Grant's family at this time.

Update on Use of SIVS Registered Vehicles

The Department of Transport and Main Roads (TMR) has recently clarified the way in which it interprets the rules in relation to SIVS registered vehicles, also known as club registration. The Queensland Historic Motoring Council (QHMC) which represents the affiliated car clubs to the Government lobbied TMR to change the existing SIVS rules to a scheme similar to the "Impromptu Events" one used in WA.

This "Impromptu Events" scheme allows individual members to initiate a run in their SIVS vehicle at short notice. TMR has now agreed to us having "Impromptu Events" here in Qld. OHMC Bulletin 2018-1 which can be viewed or downloaded from "Latest News" on the JDCQ website explains it in more detail.

In order to take advantage of these changes, JDCQ has upgraded its website and added an additional calendar for "Impromptu Events" so that any financial club member can log into the website and add their own impromptu or single vehicle event. The instructions for entering an impromptu event follow.

Instructions

Log into the JDCQ website with your user name and password. Then;

- 1. Hover your mouse pointer over the "CALENDAR" tab in the top menu line, a drop-down box opens click on "IMPROMPTU CALENDAR"
- 2. Another page will open with an events calendar, hover your mouse pointer on the required date and a small "+" box will appear in the square for the selected date click on "+"
- 3. This opens another window, under the open tab "Common", enter a title in the "Title" block.
- 4. Click on down arrow in Events Calendar and select "IMPROMPTU"
- 5. Leave "Access Level" as "Public" and "State" as published
- 6. Go down to description block and enter short event description i.e. "Run for Lunch"
- 7. Go down to "Location" and enter destination i.e. "Sandgate"
- 8. Now click on "Calendar" tab next to "Common"
- 9. Check that "Start Date" is correct and enter start time
- 10. Go to "End Date" and change it if the event is more than one day, then set End Time or click on "No specific end time" box
- 11. Leave "Repeat Type" boxes with "No Repeat" highlighted in green
- 12. Click on "Save & Close" wait until software confirms event is saved
- 13. As a check you can go back to the Impromptu Events calendar to confirm that your event is being displayed.

The committee draws member's attention to the final two paragraphs in the QHMC bulletin pointing out remaining limitations on use and that the relaxation of rules is a privilege which should not be abused.

Events can only be entered by financial club members and have to be entered prior to the start of the journey. The JDCQ committee will be regularly monitoring the impromptu calendar to ensure the guidelines are being followed.

MONTHLY MEETING JAGUAR DRIVERS' CLUB OF QUEENSLAND INC. GOLD COAST REGISTER HELD AT HINTERLAND HOTEL NERANG QLD. – 25th February 2019

The meeting was opened at 7.15pm by the Chairman, Tom Ross, who warmly welcomed our members and guest Ray Hodges our Brisbane Librarian and visitor Max Cook. Special Event: David Willmott spoke re the prizes for tonight's special event.

Apologies: Ray and Gwen Howlett, Chris Miers, Joan Gracie, Caroline Coulson, Arthur Kontalis, Kurt and Ingrid Lindener, Brian and Dianna Hogan, Dale Dimmack and Lorraine and Ken Laws.

Minutes of Previous Meeting: Irene asked that they be taken as read as a true and accurate record.

Approved by Marilyn Porter; Seconded by Junita Kup-Ferroth.

There was no business arising from the Minutes.

Treasurer's Report: Lyn Eves presented her report; our cheque account has a balance of \$2,098.07. Including interest of \$0.26 and our Web Account has a balance of \$7.022.09 including interest of \$7.14. Total Balance \$9,120.16.

Approved by Ron Gaudion; Seconded by Steve Duncan.

Incoming Correspondence: Letter from Jim Bowden re: Brisbane Event Whistlestop Gourmet-Pizza at Pimpama on Sunday 14th April. E-mail from Paul Lucas re: nine new membership, three are from the Gold Coast, Raymond Hick, John and Catherine Smykowsky. E-mail from June Whitehouse re: Events programme. Receipt from the Vines Motel for the deposit \$200.00 holding of rooms for Chairman's Weekend Away and receipt from RSL Stanthorpe for \$80.00 deposit for Private Function Room Saturday night dinner. Update on Use of SIVS Registered Vehicles from Paul Lucas. Account for our Postal Box \$130.00. Ingrid and Kurt Lindner send greetings to members as they leave next Monday for Germany and will be back in October.

Outgoing Correspondence: Sympathy Card to Lorraine Hornabrook on the loss of her husband John, he was a past Chairman of our Gold Coast Register. Letter and Cheque to the Vines Motel. Jaguar Magazine sent to Rob Hyde.

Discussion on SIVS registered vehicles by Robin Kup- Ferroth and Bryan White re letter from Paul Lucas web master from Brisbane JDCQ took place, and interested members were advised to check further on the web site jaggld.org.au

Irene Ross moved that the Inwards be received and the Outwards be approved.

Seconded by Marilyn Porter.

Past Events: David Willmott spoke regarding the Mid-Week Run - 'The Roundabout Run" on Wednesday 6th February, to John Signato Park Reserve and then a run through the "BURBS" to Arundel Tavern. Some members lost count of all the Roundabouts and some counted at least twenty. It was a delicious lunch and very reasonable in price. A great day was held by all who attended, this was organised by David and Ruth Willmott.

The Breakfast Run: David also spoke of this enjoyable Breakfast Run which was organized by Ron and May Gaudion. It was held at the Pavilion Garden Restaurant on Sunday 10th February, a lovely fine day and we sat in the beautiful gardens to eat the all you can eat buffet breakfast. A wonderful drive up to Mt. Tamborine with the beautiful scenery and being able to look back at the Gold Coast.

Future Events: The Mid-Week Run for Wednesday March 6th is a coffee run to the View Café Hinze Dam which can carry onto lunch if you choose, members are invited to meet at the venue. This is organised by David Willmott.

St. Patrick's Day Run on 17th March is a trip down into Northern N.S.W for a lunch at the Tumbulgum Tavern. Meet at Schuster Park for a BYO morning Tea before heading off to Tumbulgum. Members may wish to wear something green or Irish on that day. For more information please contact Jane Mikkelsen on 0417029153 or 55939568.

The April Mid-Week Run is organised by Arthur Kontalis and will be held on Tuesday 2nd April, (not the Wednesday). It is a luncheon at the Canungra Hotel, Canungra. Meet there by noon and there is plenty of parking. The meal is a choice off the menu. Arthur will pass the board around at the next meeting. The Sunday 14th April Event is being organised by Lorraine and Dick Kennedy, departing Schuster Park and will be a drive into NSW to the Tweed Valley Whey for Morning Tea and then on to the Riverview Hotel Murwillumbah for Lunch.

Cars and Parts: Ron Gaudion stated there is a car for sale - 1994 XJ6, 3.2Lwith 96,000 klms. Paul Wallace has done the servicing. Price \$9,000.00.

Library: Ray Hodges spoke re Library; he has books available on XK8, XJ40 and Mascots. He also held a quiz on the anniversaries of some Jaguar Car Models.

Editor: Robin Kup-Ferroth had nil to report.

Regalia: John Porter spoke that they have some Jaguar caps for sale, and if anyone wants a Jaguar T Shirt please order from Marilyn or John. They can get them in colours of Black and Navy.

General Business: Ron Gaudion suggested we should start using our PA System again from next month as it can be difficult to hear proceedings at the back of the room.

Les Hughes has a request for supplying two Jaguar Wedding Cars for the wedding of a Jaguar Ambassador. He has asked for a Mark 2 or XJ6 Series 1,2 or 3. If you are interested please ring Ron Gaudion for details.

Dale Dimmack has had an operation and it was proposed that we buy her flowers from the Club and send them to her home when she leaves hospital. Di Cooper will buy the flowers and send them to her on the Club's behalf. *Moved Marilyn Porter, Seconded Ruth Willmott. Carried.*Tom Ross welcomed members Karen and Michael Ferris and Lola Brose and presented them with their Twenty Year membership badges and congratulated them.

Special Event Prize by David Willmott: - Winners

1st Prize Karen Grey - A Bottle of White Wine 2nd Prize Debbie Duncan - A Bottle of Red Wine

3rd Prize – Roy Bayliss - A Jar of Nuts

4th Prize – Karen Ferris – A Box of Belgian Chocolates 5th Prize – Helen Baker – A Box of Belgian Chocolates 6th Prize – Lloy Bayliss – A Box of Belgian Chocolates

Supper: Tom Ross thanked Jane Mikkelsen and her helpers for the delicious supper. Meeting closed at 8.15pm and everyone enjoyed a delicious supper.

Irene Ross Secretary

Committee Members 2019

Position	Name	Home Phone	Mobile	Email
Chairman	Tom Ross	5562 1260	0419 751823	tiross02@bigpond.com
V/Chairman	David Willmott	5593 2524	0408 455249	davidanthony56@hotmail.com
Secretary	Irene Ross	5562 1260	0419 751823	tiross02@bigpond.com
Treasurer	Lyn Evers	3206 7171		levers@bigpond.net.au
Editor	Robin Kup-	5576 2134	0412 590458	robink4@optusnet.com.au
	Ferroth			
PR, Library	Ron Gaudion	5579 9387	0432 918112	gaudfree@gmail.com
Committee	Ray Howlett	5564 1114	0408 769118	rayhowlett@bigpond.com
	Gwen Howlett	5564 1114	0408 769118	rayhowlett@bigpond.com
	Jane Mikkelsen	5593 9568	0417 029153	mikkj1@outlook.com
	Arthur Kontalis		0418 467023	askho56@gmail.com

Car for Sale

A 1994 XJ6 3.2Litre Sedan with 96,000 Km. It is in Good Condition and the colour is Cobalt Blue. Price is \$9,000 neg. Please ring Graham Walsh on 0413 161084.

Twenty Year Members at February Meeting



Lola Brose Receiving Her 20 Year Badge



Karen & Michael Ferris Receiving Their 20 Year Badges

Gold Coast Register 2019 Club Events

Month	Date	Event		
March	Mon 25 th	Monthly Meeting		
April Tues 2 nd		Mid-Week Run		
	Sun 14 th	Luncheon Run		
	Mon 29 th	Monthly Meeting		
May	Wed 1st	Mid-Week Run		
	Sun 12 th	Mothers' Day Luncheon		
	Sun 26 th	Macleans Bridge Car Show (not a club event)		
	Mon 27 th	Monthly Meeting		
June	Tue 4 th	Mid-Week Run		
	Sun 16 th	Sunday Luncheon Run		
	Mon 24 th	Monthly Meeting		
July	Wed 3 rd	Mid-Week Breckie Run		
	Sun 14 th	Christmas in July Lunch		
	Mon 29 th	Monthly Meeting		
August	Wed 7 th	Mid-Week Run		
	Mon 26 th	Monthly Meeting		
	Fri 30 th – Sun 1 st Sep	Chairman's Weekend Away (Two Nights Away)		
September	Wed 4 th	Mid-Week Run		
	Sun 15 th	Annual Spring Affair		
	Mon 30 th	Monthly Meeting		
October	Wed 2 nd	Mid-Week Lunch Run		
	Sun 20 th	Sunday Luncheon Run		
	Mon 28 th	Monthly Meeting		
November	Wed 6 th	Mid-Week Run		
	Sun 17 th	Sunday Luncheon Run		
	Mon 25 th	Monthly Meeting & Annual General Meeting		
	Sat 30 th	Christmas Party Luncheon		
December	Wed 4 th	Mid-Week Run - 6 th Anniversary		



Nerang Mechanical Workshop

Paul & Faye Wallis Proprietors

PH: 55 27 4351

Fax: 5527 3982

Fleet Card Servicing

5/73 Lawrence Drive Nerang Qld 4211



Coffee and Classic Cars Morning Tea 2019 Jagman Road Boss Rally Team Charity Fundraising Invitation

Members are invited to a coffee and classic car morning tea at Kirkfare Klassics, 153A Kirby Road Aspley in support of the Road Boss Rally. The morning tea will be on every Tuesday to Thursday between 10am and 11.30am (other times can be arranged for groups of three or more) until 27th June 2019. A \$10 donation is requested and proceeds go to the GIVIT charity. GIVIT aims to alleviate poverty in Australia by ensuring every community service provider has what it needs through the simple act of giving. Please contact Jackson on 0419 335295 or Colin on 0412 743215. Preview classic cars at https://www.kirkfareklassics.com.au.

Thank You

To David and Ruth Willmott, Jane Mikkelsen and Debbie Duncan for the St. Patricks Day Sunday Lunch photos in this edition of Torque.

Disclaimer

The Gold Coast Register of the Jaguar Drivers Club of Queensland Inc. cannot accept any responsibility for any product or service statements made herein, and the opinions or comments from any contributor to the newsletter are not necessarily those of the club, its committee, its members or the Editor.



St. Patricks Day Lunch to Tumbulgum